OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS
TOWN OF ROSLYN, SD


	The Town Board of Roslyn, SD met in special session on Mar. 27, 2020 at 6:00 pm in the Event Center.  All Board members and Justin Carlson present. 
  The purpose of the meeting was to address the issues of the Covid-19 virus and the main sewer line blockage along and under Hwy 25.    
The Town Board wishes to thank all the businesses that have complied with Gov. Kristi Noem’s recommendations in her Executive Order 2020-08 by either closing completely or by greatly reducing the social activities in their business to stem the spread of the Coronavirus (Covid-19).  The Event Center, including the Viking Fitness Center, has been closed to the public as has the Town Hall community center.  If anyone needs to see the finance officer or attend a Board meeting, please call the office at 605-486-4611 to make an appointment.
Justin Carlson was present to give an update on the condition of the main sewer line along & under Hwy 25.  After being scoped, it has been determined that the sewer line is in such bad shape it could collapse. Sheldon Huggett moved to accept the proposals from Hydro-Clean, LLC, Watertown, SD to install approximately 504 ft. of 10 inch main sewer line for the estimated amount of 35,000.00; Spencer Huggett seconded.  All voted yes.
Spencer Huggett moved to adjourn; Sheldon Huggett seconded.  All voted yes.



          Rebecca Lundquist
Finance Officer
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